Welfare Officer Report – 5/2/15

· Have been back in contact with Louise Jones regarding our discussion about having a professional able to prescribe on the counselling team at university and the possibility of counselling online. Haven't set a date for the meeting yet but it should hopefully be in the next couple of weeks.

· Suicide Safer Proposal

· Provided feedback on the suicide safer proposal which aims to give teaching staff further training to be able to act as a pastoral role to students. The training would include suicide warning signs and how to help students experiencing difficulties. I believe the proposal is a brilliant idea and taking a positive step to student's well-being, but my concerns included:

· The added burden to teaching staff undertaking further training and having more job duties. While speaking to staff on strike last year I had the impression that some were unhappy about increased duties that was not reflected financially. Although time off was offered for training, my concern with this is that the proposal will be seen in the same light and may not be taken as seriously as it needs to be. An alternative proposed was bringing in an extra member of staff to take on the duties outlined in the proposal. I think having an extra member of staff dedicated to student's welfare is a great idea, along with offering all teaching staff extra training on how to recognise and aid students in distress. This way teaching staff receive the training and can recognise and highlight signs, while the new member of staff would be able to deal with the issue and liaise with counselling and other mental health staff at university.

· Also believe that having a new staff member dedicated to student's mental health that makes appearances in lectures would help make mental health more of a visible thing and help reduce the stigma surrounding mental health.

· Ideas for student accommodation next year

· Ideally want to discuss this with Wesley before council but have been building up a list of suggestions for documentation to be provided in university accommodation such as posters or booklets on what to expect in halls, a list of appliances and how to contact maintenance should anything break, and also how to get deposits back. I feel that also having 'the little book of mental health' distributed in halls would be beneficial as these are important contacts to have. Also would be beneficial to discuss this with Kate Gynn.

· The bullying and harassment policy has now been revised with a proposal drafted up.

· I feel this is an improvement to the original and the guidelines over what is classed as bullying, especially cyber-bullying, are clearer. Who to contact and steps to take in the event of bullying and harassment are much clearer, though do feel that bullying amongst students is taken less seriously than bullying amongst staff, with the procedure for students listing many informal options of complaint before actually complaining formally that aren't recommended to staff.

